
File No. 13-1358

PUBLIC WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION REPORT and RESOLUTION relative to the
redesignation of a public alley to a pedestrian mall for the north/south alley westerly of Avalon
Boulevard from 52nd Street to approximately 100 feet northerly thereof.
 
Recomendations for Council action:

1. INSTITUTE by a two-thirds vote of the entire Council the redesignation of public alley to
pedestrian mall proceedings pursuant to the Pedestrian Mall Law of 1960 over the
north/south alley westerly of Avalon Boulevard from 52nd Street to approximately 100 feet
northerly thereof, as shown in Exhibit A of the April 23, 2014 City Engineer report, attached
to the Council file. 

2. FIND that the redesignation of the public alley to a pedestrian mall for the north/south alley
westerly of Avalon Boulevard from 52nd Street to approximately 100 feet northerly thereof to
be subject to the Council’s determination to be made at the Public Hearing to be held
pursuant to the Pedestrian Mall Law of 1960 and to be scheduled under the Resolution of
Intention, attached to the Council file. 

3. FIND that in conformance with Section 11102 of the Pedestrian Mall Law of 1960 that the
public alley being redesignated is not needed for motorized vehicles. 

4. ADOPT the accompanying RESOLUTION OF INTENTION for this proposed redesignation. 

5. INSTRUCT the Real Estate Division of the Bureau of Engineering to record the Resolution of
Intention, attached to the Council file, with the Los Angeles County Recorder. 

6. INSTRUCT  the City Clerk to schedule a public hearing on SEPTEMBER 9, 2014 upon
adoption of the Resolution of Intention by Council.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The City Engineer reports that the General Fund will be impacted by the
administrative costs for the investigation and processing of this redesignation of a public alley to a
pedestrian mall and the minimum cost is $4,000.
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
 
SUMMARY
 
At a regular meeting held on May 7, 2014, the Public Works and Gang Reduction Committee
considered a Bureau of Engineering report relative to the redesignation of a public alley to a
pedestrian mall for the north/south alley westerly of Avalon Boulevard from 52nd Street to
approximately 100 feet northerly thereof. An opportunity for public comment was held. After a brief
discussion, the Committee moved to approve the recommendations contained in the Bureau of
Engineering report as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its
consideration.
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=13-1358


Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION COMMITTEE
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMBER VOTE
BUSCAINO:   YES

PRICE: YES

CEDILLO: YES

 
ME
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